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John Rocque’s map of Greenwich Marsh 1741-1745.





Mary Mills “Greenwich Marsh” 1999


Before 1800 Greenwich Marsh was a bog. Much of the land was owned by charities and was used for grazing. We can assume some riverside trades -barging, fishermen and perhaps some more covert activities.
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Before 1800 little was built on the marsh beyond a few sheds and barns. No one lived there and for many years there were gates with a gatekeeper to stop casual visitors
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Most of the land was owned by large charities, and especially Morden College who played a large part in shaping it’s future. They were to be concerned with building standards and the sorts of activity to be allowed on their sites. Thus the marsh was managed for their economic benefit. 
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One of the earliest buildings on the marsh was an Elizabethan watchtower and, from 1694, a Government Powder magazine where gunpowder from various mills was delivered, tested, stored and distributed.
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By 1625 the most important work  had been done towards establishing a drainage system, in order to allow the land to be used for farming and similar pursuits. The formation of sluices on the marsh were a major civil engineering project without which the land would not exist in the form it does today.
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Rural Industry was undertaken on Greenwich Marsh. Morden College records show that many who grazed cattle and sheep on the marsh were butchers who kept stock on a short term basis before sending it to market. On leaseholder was a basket maker growing reeds and willow. Eel traps and wild fowling also occurred.
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At the end of Marsh Lane was a place known as Bugsby’s Hole. Hole is a term which means a deep part of the river bed where shipping could lie in safety. One story is that Bugsby was a robber who would hied himself and his swag in an osier bed here
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The other major work done before records began was the building of the seawall. It was called the seawall because of the power of the tidal river and the strength needed to hold it back. So important was and is care and  maintenance of the wall that local taxes were called the wallscot.
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It has also been suggested that Bugsby’s hole was used as a site for gibbeting the bodies of pirates who had been hung at Execution Dock in Wapping. It is not clear how many gibbets took place here but it may also explain why there was a watch house to stop families reclaiming the bodies.





Barbara Ludlow “Social Conditions on Greenwich Marsh” 1968 TGLAS


Lower Woolwich Road marked the southern boundary of Greenwich Marsh and from it Marsh Lane and Horn Lane went northwards towards the river. Horn Lane retains its original name but Marsh Lane is now called Blackwall Lane.











